
Notes 

 
I. In order to receive CDBG funds, the City submits to the CDBG administration office a City 

Council resolution declaring the City’s intention to carry out specified projects eligible for 
CDBG funding.  Upon CDBG administration’s approval of the City’s proposed projects, the 
City enters into a reimbursable contract with the County.  The City then completes the 
approved projects and submits to the County requests for reimbursement of funds in 
accordance with CDBG rules, requirements and restrictions.  It has been the practice of 
the City Council to forgo allocating CDBG funds to private non-profit organizations in order 
to prioritize public service projects and capital improvement projects that would otherwise 
be funded with the City’s unrestricted (General Fund) funds. 
 

II. Project eligibility is restricted to specific uses and specific geographic areas of the city.  
Projects must have a budget of $10,000 or more to be eligible for funding. 
 

III. The Public Works Department has indicated there are sloped and damaged sidewalks in 

several areas of Culver City in need of repair or reconstruction.  The Department of Justice 

ruled that effective July 1, 2014, existing ADA ramps that are not in compliance with current 

ADA standards must be reconstructed whenever an agency paves a street.  The CDBG 

Advisory Committee is recommending the City Council allocate all available CDBG funds 

(all funds remaining after funding the public services program to the maximum permissible 

amount) to the repair and reconstruct of sidewalks and curb ramps city-wide to current 

standards to the extend made possible by available CDBG funding for fiscal year 

2016/2017.  Streets and areas will be included in the proposed project description in the 

reimbursable contract to be filed with CDBG Administration. 

 

 


